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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 3rd March 2014
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Tony Green
Treasurer


Mark Sains
Secretary


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Bill Barrett
Men’s Captain


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain


Helen Morris

Simon Cain


Chris Green


Elaine Harries

Andy Ward
1 Chairman’s Comments
Despite concerted efforts to gain us a last-minute place, the club was unfortunately not able to take part in the National Cross-Country Championships. I should like to thank you all for suppressing your disappointment. However, the road-running season is now well underway, and I should like to wish all members good luck in all of their running endeavours. Can I please remind you all to enter all of your races and finish times on the results sheets on club nights, and not just the PB’s, as all of these are taken into account in awarding Strider of the Month and the annual awards.

These awards will be presented at this month’s Presentation Evening, which recognises the achievements made by club members over the past year, both in their running and in their overall contributions to the club. I hope you will all be joining me there to acknowledge and celebrate these. If you haven’t bought your ticket yet, please contact Simon Cain.

The end of this month is the deadline for renewing your membership, and I should like to thank everyone that has already done so, and also Mark Sains for all of his hard work in organising the renewals. Please be aware that if you haven’t renewed by the end of this month you will need to re-apply to join.

2 Apologies
There were no apologies received.
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes of the February meeting were agreed and accepted.
4 Matters Arising
SH has started announcing requests for volunteers for the social night, but this needs to continue.
BB presented some information from the Three Counties XC meeting:

· Headphones have been banned

· Entry on the day must be before 10am

· There are no changes to the clubs involved

· A new U20 category will be awarded

· Considering new scoring systems (instead of the ‘raffle ticket’ system), although this might increase the costs for clubs

· Also need to consider the scoring of the ladies’ races (whether it is the race place or the category place)

MS still had to send DD the Ken Abbott spreadsheet
5 Secretary Report

We are pleased to welcome 1 new member.
Correspondence received from UKA regarding club representative elections. MS suggested the 2 nominees associated with road running (with one being in an athletics based club). The committee agreed to vote for these nominees.

MS indicated that the ARC club membership was due for renewal and will request the amount from TG.

6 Treasurer’s Report

Cash: £236.95
Bank: £7512.29

Deposit: £104.01

Charity: £1005.68

Notable outgoings included about £260 for trophies and £400 for the buffet for the awards night. £210 for rent for the locker.
Three start coaches provided a full £500 refund for the National’s coach, and TG has cancelled the cheque for the entry fee.
7 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby for Events in Feb 2014
Sunday 2nd                Five Striders ran the Watford half marathon with P.B. Runs from Liz Davies, Nick Crane and Simon Norris.
Saturday 8th              Andy Ward ran the Bedford Park 5k.
Saturday 15th            Kieran Fitzpatrick ran a P.B. In the Garmin half marathon.
Sunday 16th              Bruce Benson ran the Baldock half marathon and Liz Rollison ran the Brighton half marathon. It's good to see her back racing again.
Sunday  23rd             Paul Davies and Pat Cosgrove ran P.B.s in the Winslow 10k.
Dave Hall ran the Heartbreak marathon. 
Unfortunately our entry for the National Cross Country Championships got lost in the post so we were unable to send a team to compete in this event.
We have had a number of Striders recently who have been injured or unwell and we have tried to keep in contact with them.
Adrian Moore is now into the second half of his treatment and is very happy with how it is going so far. Louise Peters returned to work last week after her operation and is feeling good. Alison Sugars is still injured and has now been joined by Tony Green. We are also pleased to see Ian Cousins back with his new pace maker fitted and Amada Rankin after her recent emergency operation. Tony Burrows is also beginning to make progress and is starting to become more mobile. We have also been in touch with Alan Taylor who is still receiving treatment. We wish them all well. 
It is also good to see John Chapman running after his recent bereavement and we know the club will help to support him at this difficult time.
8 Strider of the Month

No Strider of the Month was awarded for February.
9 Presentation Evening
57 tickets had been sold, with another 8 mentioned to SC.
Trophies are all dealt with.

We will provide a £25 ticket raflle again.

10 Beginners Course
The Luton 5k will be the 13th July. To give approximately 12 weeks, but to avoid the school Easter holidays, the start evening for the beginners’ course was set as the 24th April.

SH to do posters and provide electronic copies for DD (to put on the website) and TG. SH will also print off several copies.

SH to contact the Herald & Post to try to advertise it.

CG volunteered to do the nightly admin (e.g collecting money)

MS to send an email for a coaches meeting on the 31st March.

11 A.O.B

MS to book London coach (and suggest cost for members tickets)
BB and KA announced that they were stepping down from the position of club captains at the end of the year.

· SH expressed thanks for all the hard work that they had provided over the years

DD presented an invoice to TG for printing services.

HM passed on news of Rene Sutch

SH checked about any current timing restrictions for new members to apply to be coaches.
· There is no limit, but coaches sponsored by the club need to provide coaching services to club members.
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